Lake Chapter, A.B.A.T.E. of MN

American Legion, Chaska, MN

April 5, 2014, 3:00 pm
Officers Present:


Sergeant at Arms:
President
Todd Riba
X
Fred Pawlek
X
Vice President
Jim Kosse
X
Kimmer Gross
X
Secretary
Patty Barnes
X
Michael Shinn
X
Treasurer
Becky Hasslen
X
Cousin Steve

Chapter Rep
Mike Jencks 
X
Keith Knee
X




John Houston


Total number of members attending:  27, Guests:  0
Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance:  3:00 pm
Welcome to members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks:
President encouraged members and recommended classes to attend A.B.A.T.E. U. Thanked Danita, Brian and Lee for serving as a chapter officer last year. Thanked the new officer for taking a position for the coming year.
Vice President Remarks: Non at this time. 
OFFICER REPORTS

• Secretary’s report: 

Dawn Riba made a motion for the secretary to read the motions that were made at the previous meeting. Michael Shinn seconded. Motion passed. The secretary read the motions that were made at the previous meeting. 
	


• Treasures report: 

For the Twelfth Month Ending March 31, 2014

Presented at April 5, 2014 Meeting, American Legion, Chaska, MN

Started March with $3,986.37
Income:

Products sold – $85.00
Pass the hat March 8th for Bikerday Bus - $119.00

Pass the hat March 12th for Bikerday Bus - $82.00

Chapter Donation - $85.00

Total: $371.00
Expenses:

Postage for 1st Class Road Noise to State Rep for Feb - $2.00

Silver Sponsorship for 2014 Concerts in the Park, Buffalo - $100.00

Reimburse Danita McDowell for Bikerday Bus - $375.00

Total: $477.00
March Ending Balance $3,880.37
Earmarks:
2014 ABATE U Chapter Challenge - $250.00

2014 ABATE U Hospitality Room - $200.00

2014 ABATE U food/supply allowance - $150.00

Website hosting fee (Aug 2014) -$39.95

Reimburse Chapter Rep Hotel Room @ BOD - $240.00

½ Page Ad in Road Noise for Fall Run - $45.50

2014 Member of the Year Membership & Plaque – TBD - $80.00

Products (up to $500.00) - $469.00

Total: $1,519.95
Petty Cash: $50.00
MRF Donation Fund: $130.60

Chapter Gambling Fund: $14.06
Food Shelf Fund: $0.00

Toys for Tots Fund: $0.00
Buddy Bear Fund $17.00

Grand Total: $4,092.03






Spendable: $2,360.42
• Chapter Rep Report:  If you have anything that should be brought up at the B.O.D. please see Mike Jencks.
Motion to accept Officer’s reports as presented – Smoker made a motion to accept the reports, Fred seconded. Motion passed.

COMMITTEE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
• Special Events (Becky and Dave Clifton): 

There are signup sheets for bringing food and for cleanup of our Hospitality Room at A.B.A.T.E U. Friday night will be potluck. Smoker will do pulled pork for Saturday night. We need dinner size plates and forks.

The Spring Run will be on Saturday, May 31st, and will start at Jacque B’s in Montrose. We will then travel to Kinston, Duelm, Becker, and end up at Norm’s in Buffalo.  The run will be a scavenger hunt. Tickets will be $5.00 in advance and $7.00 day of run. If you want advance tickets contact Becky or Dave. Tickets will also be available at A.B.A.T.E. U.Prizes will be $50.00, one rally ticket and a t-shirt.
The Memorial Run will be on Saturday, May 24th, leaving at noon. We will meet in Hopkins and take the same route ending at Becky and Dave’s. There will be a pre-run before meeting in Hopkins to ride to the Snelling Cemetery. Contact Todd if you want to go to Snelling. More details to come.  

Sheila made a motion to earmark $1000.00 for the Grounded Hogs Party 2015. Fred 2nd. Motion passed.
• Products (Holly R. and Danita):  No report available.
• State Rally (Jim K):  Sponsorship forms for the State Rally are available and are also in the Road Noise. A PDF will also be available shortly for members to print and distribute on their own. See Kosse if you want the information. The work shifts will be reduced from four hours to three hours. Signup sheets for working shifts will be available at A.B.A.T.E. U. The security shift will start on Thursday.  Chapter discussed signing up for Friday Security Shift at 4:00 pm and Front Gate on Saturday at 10:00 am, or a compatible time frame. Smoker made a motion that Lake Chapter be a $500.00 Sponsor for the rally. Keith Knee seconded. Motion passed.
• Dial-A-Ride (Mike E):  Materials will be ready for distribution at A.B.A.T.E. U and at the next meeting. See Mike if you have any questions regarding Dial-A-Ride. Our chapter area does not have easy access to a trailer for pickups. Mike will bring the list of trailer locations so we are better prepared for the upcoming season.
• Public Relations: (Mitch B):  No report available.
• Website (Charm B):  Nothing at this time.
• Social Media (Jim K):  No report available.
• Training and Education (Danita McDowell):  Danita has volunteered to fill the position but would like some help with it. There are three spots open for the BRC course and four spots open for the Police Training Course. Janelle will add some information to the new member letters that will be going out.  Smoker made a motion to open up the training to other chapters. Fred seconded. Motion passed. Mike Jencks will announce at the B.O.D. as well.
· Membership (Janelle Morris): A letter will be going out to new members. She is working on a new rider training course. If you have anyone interested, refer them to Janelle. We have 19 new members since January.
Michael Shinn made a motion to accept the committee reports. Smoker seconded. Motion passed.
LEGISLATIVE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
 MRF Report: (Dawn):  Todd and Dawn attended Heartland STEAM. Gave a short synopsis on the classes they had. Please pay attention and contact your representatives regarding HR1861, Senate 2078 which is the Road Block Bill. And HR875, Senate 2414 with is the Ethanol Bill. Bikers Inside the Beltway is May 15th. Meeting of the Minds is in September. Think about using chapter funds to sponsor a member to attend one of these very important conferences.
• Minnesota Motorcycle Safety Task Force: (Mitch B): No report available.
• Legislative Report (Todd R): There hasn’t been any discussions at the Capitol regarding the helmet law or no fault insurance. Senator Lauffler is going after the extra insurance if you don’t wear a helmet. If he is in your district, please make a phone call or send an email. Todd thanked Smoker for helping him contact all the representative offices that didn’t have an appointment with an A.B.A.T.E. member at Bikerday.
Michael Shinn made a motion to accept the Legislative Reports. Keith Knee seconded. Motion passed.

OLD BUSINESS:

Remember A.B.A.T.E U is coming up. Hope everyone can attend.
NEW BUSINESS:
Setting meeting dates and locations: May 3rd the Wash Out will be from 9:00 – 12:00, Ditch Pick Up will start at 1:00 pm. Chapter meeting at Missile Park, St. Boni, 3:00 pm. Todd and Dawn will contact Mitch to make sure paperwork is done for the Wash Out.

Olive made a motion to have the June 7th meeting at Norm’s in Buffalo at 1:00 pm. Following the meeting will be a ride to Smokers at Breezy Point for a party. Keith Knee seconded. Motion passed.
Dawn made a motion to have the July 12th meeting at Kimmer’s at 2:00 pm. Fred seconded. Motion passed. This will be a combined birthday and graduation party. Tenting and partying is welcome.

The August 6th meeting will be at Madigan’s in Maple Lake at 3:00 pm.

The September 6th meeting will be at the Delano Lanes in Delano at 3:00 pm.
The October 4th meeting will be at Finn’s in Mayer at 3:00 pm and we will incorporate Ditch Pick Up at that time.

There was a discussion on active member patches. The upcoming ditch pick up and Wash Out should help determine who is eligible.

Todd will suggest that Lake Chapter host the next S.W. District Meeting.

Chapter officers check your contact information on the Lake Chapter website. If anything needs to be changed, contact Charm.

NAME DRAWING: Batman
UPCOMING EVENTS:

April 25th and 26th, A.B.A.T.E. University, Alexandria

May 3rd, Ditch Pick Up 1:00 pm meet at Quick Trip, Wash Out at Enfield Rest Stop, Chapter Meeting 3:00 pm at Missile Park, St. Boni

May 24th, Memorial Run, leaving Tavern on Main in Hopkins at 12:00 pm, per-run to Snelling Cemetery leaving at 9:45 am.

May 31st, Spring Run, leaving Jacque B’s in Montrose at 12:00 pm  
Dawn Riba made a motion for the secretary to read the motions that were made at the previous meeting. Michael Shinn seconded. Motion passed.
Motion to accept Officer’s reports as presented – Smoker made a motion to accept the reports, Fred seconded. Motion passed.

Sheila made a motion to earmark $1000.00 for the Grounded Hogs Party 2015. Fred 2nd. Motion passed.

Smoker made a motion that Lake Chapter be a $500.00 Sponsor for the rally. Keith Knee seconded. Motion passed.

Smoker made a motion to open up the training to other chapters. Fred seconded. Motion passed.
Michael Shinn made a motion to accept the committee reports. Smoker seconded. Motion passed.
Michael Shinn made a motion to accept the Legislative Reports. Keith Knee seconded. Motion passed.

Olive made a motion to have the June 7th meeting at Norm’s in Buffalo at 1:00 pm. Following the meeting will be a ride to Smokers at Breezy Point for a party. Keith Knee seconded. Motion passed.

Dawn made a motion to have the July 12th meeting at Kimmer’s at 2:00 pm. Fred seconded. Motion passed. This will be a combined birthday and graduation party. Tenting and partying is welcome.

Meeting adjourned at 4: pm
Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Barnes
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